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Next HOA Meeting
 Pending

The Presidents Message: It’s hard to believe that another two 

months have gone by since my last message. I am happy to 
report that thanks to great efforts on the part of Blue Heron Pines 
residents in employing safe behaviors while out in public we are 
still Covid-19 free. Unfortunately, however, the Covid-19 numbers 
here in Florida are still high enough to restrict us from having any 
HOA meetings in the Club House.  We will have to play it by ear 
on scheduling one in the future. On another note, we only have 
two months left in hurricane season.  We have so far escaped 
any trouble here. Let’s hope that we remain safe from any future 
storms.  The other day I was talking to some new residents about 
life here in Blue Heron Pines.  I was telling them about all the 

activities available like golf, bocce ball, shuffleboard, horseshoes, pool, cards, swimming, the 
gym and on and on.  As I was talking to them it occurred to me that the only things we really 
can’t do at this time are to have parties in the clubhouse or large gatherings outside.  I really 
felt a lot less restricted when I realized how fortunate we actually are. There are many 
communities in our country that are much more restricted in their daily activities. Hard things 
are easier to get through when we choose to focus on what we still have rather than what we 
lack. Until next time remember to do the things you need to stay safe and please respect 
others’ needs in this regard. Airborne viruses don’t really care if we believe in them or not; our 
needs and beliefs are entirely irrelevant to them. 

Walt King



Get well

Sara Hire  Lot 185
Judy Casimir lot 606
Ron Jessop Lot 625
Rose Parente lot 14

Sympathy 

Barb Roberts Lot 538 on the passing of her husband Carl Roberts. 

Judy Cayer lot 627 on passing of husband Lee Cayer.

Passing of Ernest Harvey lot 575

The passing of former resident Marylin Eckert who lived at lot 335. 
 

Tom and Jan Pearson would like to thank all the friends and neighbors who gave well wishes 
during and after Tom's surgery. 

“Owners of dogs will have noticed that, if 
you provide them with food and water and 
shelter and affection, they will think you are 
god. Whereas owners of cats are compelled 
to realize that, if you provide them with food 
and water and shelter and affection, they 
draw the conclusion that they are gods.”
Christopher Hitchens, The Portable Atheist: 
Essential Readings for the Nonbeliever 



October Birthdays

10/02 Florence Gallivan
10/03 John Matthews
10/04 Janet Bolyard
10/04 Ellen Jonnesen
10/04 Lise Cutrubus
10/07 Lois Frizzell
10/07 Millie Roriquez
10/07 Mark Belknap
10/10 James Mieczkowski
10/10 Gary Ward
10/11 Carol Brooks
10/12 Jettie Minucci
10/12 Ed Vidota
10/13 Jerry Potorski
10/14 Eugene James
10/14 Bill Putney
10/16 Maggie Coelio
10/16 Adora Peterson
10/17 Sharon Sikkema
10/18 Barb Roberts
10/18 Suzanne Krause
10/18 Ken Smith
10/20 Arlene Cannon
10/21 Barbara Lindley
10/21 Imgard Bauman
10/21 Arthur McCoy
10/22 Marge Royds
10/22 Carl Sullivan
10/22 Remi Fournier
10/23 Audrey Barcourt
10/23 Ellen Porter
10/23 John Harvey
10/23 Kenneth Schuetz
10/24 Marcy Dickey
10/25 Marilyn James
10/25 Pam Walsh
10/25 Ruby Brinkman
10/26 Donna Cononico
10/30 Dave DeVriess
10/31 Mary Woods
10/31 Deanna Witty

October Anniversaries

10/02 Kent/Bonnie Adriansen
10/02 Ron/Joan Jessop
10/10 Robert/Dayle Brown
10/10 John/Melanie Bigos
10/11 John/Martha Kratz
10/13 Andy/Sharon Sikkema
10/14 James/Pamela Brown
10/15 Joe/Betty Brooks
10/20 Gary/Annette Limatainen
10/20 Roy/Kim Hill
10/21 Earl/Ruth Ehmke
10/27 Harold/Dolly Petrak
10/28 Fran/Linda McMenamin
10/31 Bob/Claire Larson

Looking for a Volunteer with skills.
 
Manage the distribution of the Gator 
Tales to those with no computer 
access, about 60 homes per month
Print B&W Gator Tales for distribution 
each month
Maintain the Community Directories 
and distribute to our website provider
Maintain the BHP website, publish 
content and update with help of 
website provider
Maintain website registrations that 
create the mailing list for BHP
Maintain the BHP Community 
Facebook page
Maintain BHP Hurricane Emergency 
page ( very little work ) 



Saturday, October 31 7-8:30 pm
Gather your brooms, ghost mobiles, or any other mode of 

transportation
Search the Community for Glow in the Dark Ghosts..

Meet at the Mail Kiosk at 6:45pm. Prizes will be awarded to 
the first 2 Hunters 

 who return by 8:30 with at least two of our ghostly visitors.
Not into ghost hunting come on by apple cider and cookies/

donuts will be served.
Sign up in clubhouse to participate in hunt

Sign up in clubhouse if you can donate cookies/donuts.
Sign up by October 23rd please.

Questions should be directed to Maureen Heger and Ann Marie 
Kulling

Not So Scary Scary Halloween Parade

Friday October 23, 2020 5:30 pm

Decorate your cart in the scariest not so scary way and join the parade up and down ALL the streets of 
the Community.

Line up at clubhouse parking lot at 5:15 pm

Sign up in the Clubhouse.

Community will be able to vote for their favorite carts. Voting is by cart number and will take place on 
Saturday October 24 between 10and 11 am at mail kiosk. Each home has two votes and there will be 2 

prizes awarded.



BLUE HERON PINES
Book Club

Ladies are you looking to join a book club?

We could meet once a month and discuss a book.

I’d like to offer the first book to be:

Love Story
by: Karen Kingsbury

Karen’s books are about the Baxter family

Meet at the community center
October 27th
at 2:00pm

I found my book at Ollies for 3.99 and you could also try the local library

We could all read this book or if someone has a suggestion of another book we could read please let 
me know, or we can just meet and discuss a book that everyone has been reading. No set rules just 
trying to set something up.

If you have any thoughts please let me know at janetclapper@sbcglobal.net

Yard Tools for sale

1.  Black & Decker Yard Trimer with charger & Battery $60

2.  Black & Decker Blower with charger & Battery  $45

3.  Homelite Blower with cord  $30

Call John
941-249-7842  Lot 310

mailto:janetclapper@sbcglobal.net


Men’s Pool League 2021

General Info!

We would have liked to have had this meeting in late November to discuss and 
vote on some changes and issues that have come up since our last session in early 
March 2020, but covid-19 has not cooperated thus far.

Leo Zhender has done a great job over the last many years in managing the league 
and I thank him for his years of dedication and service to the league.  He is looking 
at starting a league with the Alligator Park folks.  

Our ideal plan is to maintain 10 players on each of 4 teams and playing partners as 
we have had in the past. You will be shooting with the same partner for that night 
only.  You will be scheduled with a different partner each week.  The season starts 
in early January and concludes in late March.  We will be shooting for 12 weeks in 
succession.  Two teams will shoot Wednesday evenings and the remaining two 
teams will shoot Thursday evenings.  A schedule will be prepared and will indicate 
the nights you are shooting.  Please note the days you shoot may vary week to 
week.  All games will begin at 7:00 sharp.  Please be on time as it takes a while to 
get all games completed hopefully before 10:00 in the evening. 

I encourage each player to show up the night you are playing.  It is a strain on your 
team if you cannot shoot.      

The entry fee is one time charge of $5.00, payable the first night you are scheduled 

to shoot.  Ideally, we will have 3 Pizza nights, usually the 4th, 8th, and final awards 

night.  The 13th week we will have a single elimination tournament beginning at 
5:00 pm or earlier.

We have had some situations crop up in the last year, as well as some 
suggestions that we should consider.  Please review the following 5 items and 
respond with a YES, or NO for each item.  If you are interested in joining the 
league and shooting for 2021, please eMail your responses to 
Blueheronpinespool@gmail.com, with the following information;

Your name, Phone# (include your local number as well as your summer 
number), eMail address, Blue Heron Pines Lot Number, and lastly, your 
responses, YES or NO, with the item number (1-5)  indicating the item you are 
voting on. 

The 1st 40 responses will be enrolled in the league.  Please submit this data by 
October 20th as this will be used to build the teams 

Thanks guys!  Stay safe and look forward to seeing you.  Tom Breay, (303) 
503-8170



Rule Changes to Consider and - Approve OR Deny.

Rule Change #

1) At the break, if a player did not pocket any ball, the table is still open and 
the next player had their choice of solids or stripes.  However, if the player 
made a ball on the break, under our current rules, he is now stuck with 
whatever he made on the break.  If he made a solid on the break, he now 
had solids.  We would like to change this rule.  If the breaker makes a ball 
on the break, the table is still open!  He can shoot either a stripe or a solid 
regardless of the ball he made on the break.  The table remains open after 
the break until a player pockets a ball.  At that point, the table is closed, and 
play continues.   Please indicate YES you agree with the change, OR, NO, 
leave the rule as it is, (whatever ball is sunk on the break, the breaker is 
stuck with it).

2) Should we allow former residents of the park to be eligible to play in the 
pool league?  Indicate YES, allow former residents to be eligible to play in 
the pool league, OR NO, Pool League Players must be a current resident of 
the Blue Heron Pines.  

3) Should we use subs as we have had in the past to substitute for a player 
who is absent, OR should we have the Team Captain appoint existing team 
members to substitute for the missing player.  YES, I prefer to bring in a 
sub for the missing player, OR, NO, the Team Captain should appoint other 
team members to fill in for the missing player.    

4) Should the Team who won the flip of the coin to determine who breaks, be 
allowed to Defer the break.  YES, the Team may defer the break, OR NO, 
the winner of the break may not defer the break.  Please note that once the 
decision is made to break or defer, that decision may not be changed.

5) For years we have used a 3 tier system, A, B , and C, to balance the teams.  
The vast majority were in the B category.  A players being the stronger 
shooters, and C, being the weaker shooters.  A blind draw was done for 
each tier separately; blind draw for the A players, 2 per team, blind draw B 
players, 6 per team, and C, 2 per team.  Should we continue to follow this 
concept?  OR, should we identify the A shooters and group the remaining 
players?  Blind draw for the A players, then a blind draw for the balance of 
players.  (We will not balance teams.)

Closing note – Should there still be restrictions concerning the club house 
availability, we may consider moving the time of league play to the mornings or 
afternoons.  We will address that issue if, and when it occurs.

 



Give Color to Your Surroundings

Some of you know I have a varied career, all relating to design. Art/
Painting was my first full time career, and my “claim to fame” was 
depictions of historical architecture of the Midwest. So much so I 
became a licensed interior architectural designer. Yet, as more and more 
people asked me to also design their yard (and I love gardens), I ended 
up designing a hundred+ yards! 

In all of the above fields, color plays a significant role, and it affects 
each of us. Without color; we could not define anything; imagine every 
single thing being the exact same color. Color is subjective, and what 
one person loves, another hates. Ditto color combinations. However, 
color can be tricky as it creates moods in us that we may not be aware of, 
and it can visually enlarge a space or visually reduce it. Color will 
absorb the colors around it, changing its appearance, or reflect onto other 
colors, totally changing what we originally envisioned!

So as our hot, wet season slows down and you are thinking about putting 
a few plants around, give some thought to what you wish to project 
before just buying that pretty plant. Do consider the growing conditions, 
sun requirements, mature size, etc., but also consider color and color 
combinations before you even go to the nursery. Light colors make a 
space appear larger, dark colors make it appear smaller, but more 
intimate. Dark colors within surrounding light colors “might” look like 
dark holes in your garden. Most of you realize that blues and greens tend 
to be calming, cool, and reflective colors, whereas reds, oranges, and 
yellows are warm, lively, social colors. However, we sure do enjoy 
seeing a bit of contrast in a garden! (Notice I said a “bit,” not a free-for-
all.) If you are out often in the evening, white and pale yellow colors 
show beautifully. 

When putting together a color scheme, do consider the colors of your 
home as well. The right color in the landscape will greatly enhance the 
appearance of the home. 

 Respectfully submitted by sharon breay

 



The Role of the NeighborHood Watch in Blue Heron Pines.  
I have been asked many times by residents what the role and duties of the Neighborhood Watch are 
here in Blue Heron Pines. We are here to help to ensure that our neighborhood remains a safe place 
to live.  Our volunteers patrol our community to make certain that outsiders are not robbing and 
molesting us.  We check to see that the club house is secured at night and that no one is sleeping in 
the pool house. (Yes, it has happened). We check to see that there has been no vandalism and that 
there isn’t a moving van whisking away your or your neighbor’s stuff, and we also check for strange 
cars in the park at night.  Also, we look out for any other emergency types of situations that might 
occur, such as fires or injuries. We have given rides home from various fun activities at the 
community center when needed, and have pushed a few carts home when they have run out of juice.  
What we DON’T do is police the residents. We are not here to report you if you are breaking one 
of the BHP rules.  We are not here to make sure your outdoor bulb is lit, and we’re not looking at 
your driveway for too much clutter or your flowerbeds for weeds.  We ARE here to ensure that our 
neighborhood remains a safe place to live.  I would also like to take this opportunity to thank all of 
the people who are currently patrolling our community and to the many many many volunteers who 
have done so in the past.  This is another reason that I enjoy living here.  When given the opportunity 
to get involved, there are a lot of residents who do and who have.  If you have any questions about 
the Neighborhood Watch please feel free to email me at rawsage@gmail.com    
Thanks, Walt 

BHP DAZZLERS LUNCHEON                                                        
The next Dazzler luncheon will be at 

Wally Southern BBQ
3591 Tamiami Trail       
Port Charlotte, FL

       October 9th , 202 At 1:00 PM                                                               
Please Sign up By October 6th

  If you need a ride call Jean Mlichalak                                                                                                           
941-676-0549 or e-mail her at

jeanmichalak8@gmail.com
ALL BLUE HERON LADIES ARE WELCOME TO JOIN US.

Drivers please leave me know if you have room in your 
car in case someone need a ride. Also if you can't make it 
Please take your name off the list or call me.
               Thank you!!!!
               Jean Michalak
 

s

mailto:rawsage@gmail.com
mailto:jeanmichalak8@gmail.com


HAIR by IIse
Cuts - Color - Perms
Women and Men - For an Appointment Call 
me at 941-505-7761. Unit 169

Cuts & Color for Men & Women
Please call Suz @ 586-764-3674.  
Satisfaction guaranteed or hair will be 
cheerfully refunded!

I detail cars, trucks, vans and SUVs. I will 
pick-up and deliver.
My name is Dave Stepniak #628
Please call me at 941-347-8291
for an appointment

We Buy Stamps
Have you inherited a stamp collection or 
interested in selling a collection?  Member FL 
Stamp Dealers Assn., National Stamp Dealers 
Assn., American Philatelic Soc. Tom Breay 
#703  303-503-8170

Need Help?
I am a handyman who lives in BHP & will do 
home & computer repairs, yard work, pet 
sitting, power washing, screening.  Painting & 
just about any other work you may need 
done.  Contact Scott at 
scuddy_99@yahoo.com or 941-875-5952.

Mary Kay Products
Melanie Bigos, Independent Beauty Consultant. Need 
anti-aging products or new colors to try. Call me at 
610.780.5592.  

THE AVON LADY 
I would be glad to drop off a catalog for you.  Please 
call 941-575-7712 or e-mail at
kath616myron@gmail.com.

I have an exterior power washer and carpet cleaner. I 
am willing to come clean  and power wash the 
exterior of your home or clean your interior carpets. 
My prices are based solely on your donation. Call Julie 
at 575 520 9943 I live at lot 333.

Re-screening by Tom
Lanais-Windows-Screens
No Job too Small
Reasonable Rates
941-661-1405
Tom Lemke #212

RESIDENT ADS

Welcome to an Old/New feature of the “Gator Tales”.  We will be running a “for 
sale” section STRICTLY for the residents of Blue Heron Pines.  If you have 
something to sell, we probably have someone who wants to buy it.  The 
guidelines are simple:

• - Short and sweet.
• - Ad will run for one issue unless you re-submit your ad for the 
next issue.
• - The service is free to residents only.
• - All articles have to be in no later than the 15th of each month.

mailto:scuddy_99@yahoo.com
mailto:kath616myron@gmail.com


BHP RECURRING ACTIVITIES
 

MONDAYS
8:00 am Walking DVD Exercise, just show up
8:30 am Tommy's Fun League (Golf)
10 am Water Aerobics/ Swimming Pool/Just show up
1-4 pm Mah Jongg/Game Room  Jan Crail 941-575-2935
7 pm Bingo
7 pm Texas Hold Em’/Game Room

TUESDAYS
7:30am Ladies 9 Hole Golf/ C.Harroun 941-575-2138/Darlene Ditmore 
941-833-3353
am Men's 18 Hole Golf (Off Site) Leo Zehnder 248-421-4774
8:30 am Ladies 18-Hole Golf/ Donna Cononico 941-639-3752/ Sally Sullivan 
941-505-8710
12:45 pm Ladies 9-Hole Golf / Pat Lonergan 941-637-4820/ Janet Bolyard 
260-417-6003
12:45 pm Revenge/Clubhse Main Area/Suz Krause 586-764-3674
1:00 Quilting/Craft Room/

WEDNESDAYS
7:15 am Golf /Ron Jessop 941-639-1378
 8:00 am. Walking DVD Exercise Just show up
10 am Water Aerobics/Swimming Pool/Just show up
11 am Ceramics/Arts & Crafts Room/Just show up
5:45 pm Revenge/Clubhse/Suz Krause 586-764-3674
7 pm  Men’s Pool League/Games Room/ Tom Bray 303-503-8170 (Jan-Mar)
7 pm Pool Tournament/Game Room (April-Dec)

THURSDAYS
9:00 am Couples Golf /Rick Schram 941-505-0646
3:30 p.m. Zumba/Clubhouse Main Area/Just show up
6 pm Nickel/Nickel/Craft Room/ Just show up.
6:35 pm Euchre/Game Room/Rick Schram 941-505-0646 
7:00pm Men’s Pool League/Games Room/Tom Bray 303-503-8170 (Jan- Mar)
 

FRIDAYS
7:15 am Men’s Golf /Ron Jessop 941-639-1378
 8:00 am Walking DVD Exercise, just show up
10 am Water Aerobics/Swimming Pool/Just show up
9:30 am Bocce Ball/Behind Clubhouse/Just show up

SATURDAYS
9:30 am Horseshoes/Behind Clubhouse - Just show up R Moore 607-765-1091
9 am Coffee, donuts & bagels (Bul. Bd. sign-up list)
10 am Shuffleboard/Behind Clubhouse - Just show up
1:00 pm Bean Bag Baseball/Behind Clubhouse – Carl & Cheryl Festa 
315-651-7728
6:30 pm Pinochle/Clubhouse Main/ Rm/M Brietzke 941-249-3962

EVERY OTHER SUNDAY
9-Hole Scramble Golf/Doug Howe 941-661-2238

SUNDAYS
6:15 pm Dominoes, Arts-Crf Rm/Just show up
7 pm open Pool /Game Room/ just show up
 

TO RESERVE AN AREA FOR AN ACTIVITY IN ANY OF THE CLUBHOUSE ROOMS, 
PLEASE CONTACT MAUREEN HEGER 732-499-7777 

MAUREEN.HEGER127@GMAIL.COM 



HOA MEETINGS The HOA Board 
meets on the 3rd Thursday of each month 
and the HOA Membership Meetings are on 
the 1st Tuesday of each month during the 
month of October through April beginning at 
7:00 PM. The February Membership meeting 
is the Annual meeting at which Board 
Member elections are held. The meeting 
agenda is posted on the bulletin board 48 
hours prior to the meeting. All HOA members 
are encouraged to attend the Board 
meetings. If you have an issue or concern, 
please contact a Board member prior to the 
meeting to have that item added to the 
agenda or sign in before the meeting. You 
will have 3 minutes to speak about that item 
during the meeting. (This is the “Sunshine 
Law” as defined under Florida Statute 
723.078.) In addition, at the end of each 
meeting there will be an opportunity to ask 
questions or present items for discussion 

HOME OWNERS ASSOCIATION 
(HOA) Membership in the Home Owners 
Association is not mandatory, however, the 
Board represents the home owners of Blue 
Heron Pines as a group and provides a 
united voice for the home owners. They 
work as a liaison between BHP Owners/
Management and the residents. The cost is 
$20 per year (Jan 1-Dec 31). This entitles 
the home owner to one vote per household 
for election of Board Members and any 
issues that need to be voted on. This 
money also pays for holiday events, 
kitchen supplies for Saturday Coffee and 
various activities, Legal fund, decorations 
for the Clubhouse, copying costs, reduced 
price on tickets for HOA events  and more. 
Renters are also encouraged to join the 
HOA. Although they cannot vote, they are 
welcome to participate in all of the Blue 
Heron Pines activities and events as a 
member. You can purchase your 
Membership at monthly meetings or from 
Jae-Ann Carder  #528

WILDLIFE:  It is very important that you DO NOT feed any of the wildlife in and 
around our park. From the Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission website: 
“In Florida, it is ILLEGAL to feed manatees, sandhill cranes, bears, raccoons, foxes, and 
alligators.” We need to do our part by making sure we are not providing any food for any 
animals (including birds and ducks). If you have a fruit tree, make sure you pick up fallen fruit. 
Above all, if you see an alligator, just leave it alone! The same is true of the coyotes people 
have seen out and about at night. If you leave them alone, they will do the same. 

HEALTH & WELFARE Sunshine COMMITTEE:  
Cathy Richardson #555  502-321-5229  lcrich3@att.net
has volunteered for this committee. She will gather information from other residents about who 
is ill or hospitalized, has a family member with a serious illness, or has passed away. If you have 
any news about a neighbor, please let Cathy know. 
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 PUBLISHING DEADLINE
Please have all submissions for the next month’s 
newsletter to me BEFORE the 15th of the month.

OUR ADVERTISERS
If you need a service that can be provided by one of our 

advertisers, please call them.  Most have been used by our 
residents and will do a good job for you 

HOA BOARD MEMBERS
President

Walter King 856-430-4792
Vice President 

Ann Marie Kulling  248-330-4831
Treasurer  

Maureen Heger  732-499-7777
Secretary 

Bonnie Adriansen 847-612-6986
Sports 

Tom Pearson  941-637-0161
Walt King  856-430-4792

Emergency Planning  Walt King  856-430-4792
Membership Chairperson 

Jae-Ann Carder  918-964-0473
Entertainment Committee 

Maureen Heger 732-499-7777
Ann Marie Kulling  248-330-4831

Community Service 
            Ellie Welcome 941-249-0635

Walt King  856-430-4792
Clubhouse 

Jim Sievert  941-637-8041 
N & M - Board Representative

Dan Hanks 314-441-1806
Walt King 856-430-4792

N & M Committee
Tom Neil, Chairman 609-412-1727
Alan Haspel  856-371-7820
Dick Aaron  617-633-4138
Judy Henderson 941-617-1336
Colin Phelps 941-740-2583

FMO Representative: OPEN

YOUR HOMEOWNER’S ASSOCIATION 
(HOA) NEEDS YOUR SUPPORT
For $20 per year, per household, you can influence the 
future direction of our community.
Your HOA represents you:
*on issues with Sun Communities
*with Federation of Manufactured Home 
Owners of FL (FMO)
*resisting unfair rental increases & tax pass-ons
*with arranging & funding social events
Memberships can be purchased at any HOA meeting.
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